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                                     ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

                                    SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES
	To:
	Joshua Ogunleye, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square N1C

	From:
	Edward Davis (Environmental Health Officer)

	Date:
	03 October 2020

	Re:
	8-10 Warner Street London EC1R 5HA

	Proposal:
	Installation of acoustic attenuating housing around external mounted condenser equipment

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2020/2724/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are acceptable in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
The Application Site is situated at 8-10 Warner Street, London, EC1R 5HA.
As part of the office refurbishment it is the intention to install a mechanical climate control systems which will require the siting of external condenser units on the rear boundary wall of the site.

The external condenser units associated with the climate control system will be positioned on a first floor terraced area at the rear of the site.

The nearest noise sensitive façade to the condenser enclosure belongs to the roof light windows of a property located at the rear of 53-55 Mount Pleasant.

The external condenser units associated with the climate control systems will be fully enclosed and ventilation provided via acoustic louvres with an absorbent material located beneath the units to control and reduce reflected sound.

The condenser unit that is proposed to be installed is 2No. Mitsubishi PURY-P800YSHM-A at 64dBA units.

Appropriate noise guidelines have been followed within the report such as Noise Policy Statement for England, National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), Planning Practice Guidance on Noise, Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017 and BS 4142:2014 etc.
The submitted acoustic assessment indicates that the proposed installation will meet the requirements imposed by the LPA.

The report also recommends that the condensing units are positioned on vibration isolation mounts to minimise structural borne vibration and re-radiated noise into other parts of the building and to mitigate against any possible building damage.

After assessing the submitted acoustic information I am satisfied that it is acceptable in environmental health terms.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer

Supporting Communities

London Borough of Camden

Telephone:   02079745550/ Mobile: 07967652382
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